
 

 

8 August 2017 

 

 

Request 

Following the recent Branchage inspection in the Parish of St Peter on the 29th June 2017, I should be 

grateful if you could provide the number of parishioners, if any who received fines / prosecution under the Loi 

(1914) sur la Voirie / Loi (1995) (Amendement) sur la Voirie, on roads Rue De Sauvelleries and La Rue Du 

Saut Falluet, St Peter, which is in the Douet Vingtaine. In short, I am seeking information as to how many 

landowners, if any, received fines / prosecution on both these roads for failing to comply with the Branchage 

Law.  

 

 

Response 

A fine / prosecution may be imposed on a person who does not remove the branchage, obstacle or other 

deleterious matter in accordance with the requirements of a written order issued by the Connétable. 

A person who fails to cut the overhanging branches growing from their properties, and remove the cuttings, in 

the manner required under the Loi (1914) sur la Voirie is liable to an administrative penalty for each 

infringement. Two administrative penalties were imposed in June 2017 for failure to comply with the 

requirements on Rue De Sauvelleries and La Rue Du Saut Falluet, St Peter. 

 

 

 


